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“The virtue is in the struggle not the prize” 

P&C Meetings 
 

Third Tuesday 

 each month  

@ 6.30pm 

CCS Staff Room 

CCS Calendar of Events -  Week 2B 

February 
Mon 4th 

 Kindergarten begin 

Mon 4th - 
Thurs 7th 

 Best Start Testing - Year 7 

Wed 6th  Roads 2 Region NRL Tour  

Fri 8th  Swimming Carnival 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

P&C Coffee Van - This Weekend 
 

Cassilis Rodeo (3rd - 4th Feb) 
 

If you have some time on Saturday or Sunday,  

please come along to help. 
 

Contact Barb Baker - 0448 229 980 or  

Lucinda Miller - 0427 720 204 

COOLAH CENTRAL SCHOOL 

WELCOMES STUDENTS & PARENTS  TO 

THE  2019 SCHOOL YEAR 

Swimming Carnival 
 

The swimming carnival is next Friday, 8th February. On Monday 4th 
February we will be having house captain elections and filling in 
race  cards for Friday. Just to remind parents of primary students, if 
your child would like to try and make it to Zone swimming they must 
swim in 50m of any stroke they wish to try and make it away for. The 
only exception is in a Medley they must swim a 200m. 
 

A copy of the swimming program will be placed on the school 
Facebook page so you can check with your child the events they 
would like to enter. 
 

By Monday all students will know the Sporting House they are in 
and also the colour of the house. If they are unsure please contact 
the front office. 
 

Remember students turning 8 this year and up are eligible to swim 
at the carnival. 



Welcome back to all students and staff. I 
hope everyone had a great Christmas 
holiday and is refreshed ready for a great 
year of learning ahead. We have a 
number of staff changes to let people 
know about.  

 

At the end of last term I was successful in the merit 
selection process and have been appointed as 
Principal of Coolah Central School. I see my role as 
leading and managing the school, supporting teachers 
so they can continue to do their jobs to the best of 
their ability providing interesting and engaging lessons 
for all students. My role also involves supporting 
students, and their parents/caregivers, so that 
students can continue to engage in learning doing 
their best to learn all that they can, support their 
classmates learning and behaving in a way that lets 
their teachers teach effectively. 
 

Relieving as the Deputy Principal at the start of this 
term is Ms Melissa Parrotta. Ms Parrotta is a trained 
Primary School, Special Education and Library 
Teacher. She comes to us having spent the last two 
terms as Relieving Deputy Principal at Lake Cargelligo 
Central School. 
 

Mr David Ross is teaching the Learning Support class 
this Year and Ms Erin Bush is teaching the Hospitality, 
Food Technology and SLR classes at the start of this 
term whilst we advertise for a full time Hospitality 
teacher. 
 

There has also been a change to our K-6 classes for 
2019. In Term 4 last year we applied for government 
support to maintain our staffing numbers at our 2018 

levels despite a fall in enrolments because of the 
ongoing drought. We were notified on the second last 
day of term that this application was successful. As a 
result we will now have 6 teachers teaching K-6.  
Teachers and classes are: 
 

K/1 – Mrs Simmons 
1/2 - Mrs Esdaile 
3 - Mrs Burgess 
4 – Miss Watson 
5/6O – Mrs O’Neill, and 
5/6W – Mrs Wesley 
 

All students will have Math in their own year level.  
 

In Stage 5 this year we are trialling the addition of an 
extra class to support students in Mathematics and 
English. All students in Years 9 + 10 will have the 
option to nominate to be a part of the “Self Select” 
Class for these two subjects. Students who access this 
class agree to complete all their work in class, complete 
and submit all homework and assessment tasks, 
behave appropriately at all times at school and work as 
hard as possible to gain the best academic results of 
which they are capable. Students who do not access 
this class are also expected to work to their best 
capacity and will continue to be supported through 
quality teaching and learning opportunities 
 

A big congratulations to the Sesquicentenary organising 
team who were presented with the Coolah Event of the 
Year Award at the Australia Day recognition ceremony. 
 
I look forward to a fantastic year ahead at Coolah 
Central School. As always I can be contacted at the 
school should you have any concerns. 

Principal News with Mr Hughes    

Relieving Deputy Principal News with Ms Parrotta    

I would like to take this opportunity to 
introduce myself and to let you know how 
happy I am to be here. Coolah Central 
School is a beautiful school and I have 
been warmly welcomed by the staff and 
students. I look forward to meeting 
parents, carers and the wider community 

over the coming days and weeks. I come to you from 
Mudgee High School where I hold the substantive 
Head Teacher-Support Position. I have however, spent 
the last 6 months at Lake Cargelligo Central School as 

the Relieving Deputy Principal. I encourage you to 
come into the school and meet with me if you have any 
concerns or indeed happy news to share.  
 

An important consideration at the start of any new 
school year is the Health Care needs of our students. 
Can I please encourage anyone who has a child with 
health concerns to come into the school and either get a 
health care plan in place or update their existing one.  
 

May 2019 be one of the best years yet.  
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Best Start Testing - Year 7 
 

As of 2019, all Year 7 students will participate in Best Start Testing (an online computer 
test) in order to benchmark their skills in Literacy and Numeracy, upon entering high 
school. 
 
Students must bring their own set of headphones for the testing, which 
will take place in Weeks 2 and 3. 
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Cattle Club Information 
 

The Binnaway Show Junior Judging and Education Day is running again 
this year and is to be held on Tuesday the 19th February 2019. All 
students in Years 5, 6 and Secondary students who are part of the Cattle 
Club Team are invited to attend and will be accompanied by Mrs Kate 
Thompson. Students younger than this are able to attend, but with their 
parent/carer. Travel will be by bus.   
 
Stations for the day will include cattle, wool, poultry, meat sheep and pig 
judging, shearing demonstrations, agronomy and auctioneering. Notes 
will be handed out in Week 2 of school.  

 

DUNEDOO SHOW 

 

The Dunedoo Show Society will be holding a Young 

Judges competition at this years show on SATURDAY, 

9th February.  

 

Entrants between 14 & 25 years welcome.  

 

Meeting at the sheep pavilion between 11-11:30 am for 

registration 

 

For more information or to register your interest 

please call Mikaela Foster on 0448872026. 

 

It’s the responsIbIlIty of  parents/carers to provIde 

entry, transport and supervision at this event. 

Cattle Club News with Mrs Thompson  
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Secondary PBL 

Raffle Winners 

Reginald Yr 8 - Physical Education 
Fiora Yr 8 - English 

Isabelle Yr 7 - English 
Rosemaree  Yr 8 - Physical Education 

Students receive a $5.00 voucher to spend at the  

School Canteen. 
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL - POOL CANTEEN  
 

Meat Pies    $4.00   Pizzas           $2.50 
Sausage Rolls   $4.00   Scallops    $1.00 
Bucket of Chips   $3.00   Pluto Pups    $2.50 
Hash Browns   $1.00   Chilli Strips          $1.50 
Chicken  Nuggets      .50   Water Bottles   $2.50 
Soft Drinks    $3.00   Juice Poppers   $1.50 
 
Also Available 
Popcorn - Ice-creams - Chips - Lollies - Ice-blocks 
 
Orders to be handed into Front Office by Wednesday with 
name of student and correct money enclosed or hand into  
the pool canteen on the day.  

NRL  
Coaching Clinic  

 

Bowen Oval  
Wednesday 6th FEB 

4.30pm - 5.30pm 
Everyone is welcome  

to attend. 

Creamy 

Chicken 

Pasta 

 

Spaghetti 

Bolognaise 

Thurs 7/2 Tues 5/2 

$6 

THE P&C CANTEEN IS IN DESPERATE NEED OF 

VOLUNTEERS. IF YOU ARE ABLE TO HELP 

OUT PLEASE CONTACT BARB BAKER AT THE 

CANTEEN. 

 

PLEASE NOTE: THE P&C CANTEEN WILL NOT 

OPERATE NEXT FRIDAY 8TH FEBRUARY DUE 

TO THE SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL. 
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Ensuring the future of our children with support from the following sponsors 

 

Ph: 63771128 Mobile: 0428771128 

28ft Table top Truck and 20ft Trailer 

Stock, hay & General Freight 

Hassle free - no jobs a worry 

Fax 02 6377 1034 

 

Keyhaze 
PTY LTD 

63771549 
0429771549 

 

www.coolahsportingclub.com.au 

Phone: 63771222 

 

Mobile Phone 0427 836 076 

Luxury Mini Bus & Coach Service 

Day/Overnight/Extended Charters 

www.gracecoaches.com.au 

 

Henry & Kate 
Thompson 


